
FC22. Falkirk Integration Joint Board Report 
 

Council considered a report by the Chief Officer - Falkirk Health & Social Care 
Partnership which provided information on the redesign of residential care. 
 
There were four in-house residential care homes across the localities and one 
Intermediate Care Facility. Torwoodhall was one of the oldest buildings in which 
residential care was provided. Due to the layout and style of the building it was 
difficult to provide care that met current and future requirements for infection control. 
 
The IJB approved a review of Torwoodhall that would consider the residents’ needs 
and the provision of care in alternative settings. The report considered by the IJB 
was provided as an appendix. The IJB would consider the outcome of the review at 
its meeting on 20 November 2020. 
 
Decision 
 
Council noted the report. 
 


